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STATEMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN CAWLEY

This settlement presents a real dilemma.  There are some aspects that appear to move towards more accurate price signals for consumers, whereas other aspects of the settlement leave in place many barriers to effective competitive markets.  

Focusing on the positive first, the proposed phasing out of declining block rates and demand charge rates for certain customer classes is encouraging.  It improves incentives for conservation, and, conversely, better discourages overuse for residential and small commercial customers.  

On the other hand, this settlement leaves in place existing default service design problems and barriers to competition that have kept competition from developing in this service territory.  These include: (1) default service rates that fail to respond in any meaningful way to market prices, (2) switching restrictions that limit customer participation in competitive markets to 45 days out of the year,
 and GRA penalties that have the effect of limiting customer contracting choices and that further deter EGS and consumer participation in the competitive retail market, (3) lack of seasonality to rates that could have provided greater price incentives to conserve energy during peak summer periods, and (4) lack of any clear description of a consumer education program.  Moreover, UGI continues to charge demand charges to a number of larger C&I customers, and does not completely eliminate declining block rates for many consumers for another three years under the settlement.  

Given the lack of attention to competitive market development and education in this settlement, it is likely that UGI customers will continue to have very little understanding of competitive markets, have limited tools and knowledge to deal with higher energy prices, and have no alternative but to pay higher default service prices for three more years.   

Competitive markets don’t happen on their own; they take work on the part of the utilities, EGSs, consumer advocates, and Commission Staff, as noted by recent comments submitted to the Commission.
  Unfortunately, this effort is obviously lacking in this proceeding.  Given UGI’s substantial delay in submitting this filing, we are quickly running out of time for this service territory.  I reluctantly vote to approve this filing but certainly hope for a better effort going forward by all parties who must better address consumer education requirements, develop strategies to remove barriers to retail choice, and implement default service pricing that reflects prevailing market prices.  Finally, UGI could demonstrate true leadership by making the investment in time-of-use meters and rate designs that reinforce demand side and conservation programs.







__________________________

Date: June 22, 2006 




James H. Cawley 

Vice Chairman
� Customers must enroll during the Open Enrollment Period, which is defined as 45 days prior to the Price Application Period.  However, under the tariff in Section 29b, customers must also enroll 16 days prior to the Price Application period.  UGI also imposes historical data charges and switching fees under certain conditions.


� Comments submitted by NRG Energy Center Pittsburgh and Constellation NewEnergy, Inc., Policies to Mitigate Electricity Price Increases, Docket No. M-00061957, pp. 3, 9.
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